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January 12, 2015 
 
 
 
Morteza Hosseini, Chair 
Board of Governors 
State University System of Florida 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. Hosseini, 
 
The Executive Committee of the University of South Florida Morsani College of Medicine Faculty 
Council would like to express our strong support for the proposed expansion of USF MCOM to 
Downtown Tampa. Our committee has been in close contact with Dr. Charles Lockwood, Senior 
Vice President, USF Health during the development of this plan.  We are convinced that this 
represents a unique opportunity for MCOM that will help our college of medicine become a 
leading institution in the areas of education, research and clinical practice. 
 
As representatives of our Faculty, we encourage you and other members of the Board of 
Governors to approve the expansion to Downtown Tampa. 
   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Javier Cuevas, Ph.D. 
President of the Faculty 
 
CC. USF COM Faculty Council Executive Committee    



 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
January 16, 2015 

 

 
 

Morteza Hosseini, Chair 

Florida Board of Governors 

State University System of Florida 

325 W. Gaines Street 

Tallahassee, Florida 32399 

 

Dear Chairman Hosseini, 
 
Thank you for your consideration of the request before you to approve the relocation of the USF Morsani College 

of Medicine to downtown Tampa. As Mayor I can tell you that a favorable decision to approve this will be one of 

the most significant developments in the last two decades to occur in Tampa. The opportunity to create a medical 
educational complex anchored by the nationally recognized USF College of Medicine will create an environment 

that will help USF attract world class faculty and recruit the next generation of medical students to an urban 

environment in one of America’s most exciting cities. It is in every sense of the word, a game changer for Tampa 
and for the University of South Florida. 

 

Unlike many deals that you are presented with, this is a true partnership between Mr. Vinik, the City and the 

University. The City is committing to this project more than any other project we have embarked on since the 
construction of the Tampa Convention Center. As you can imagine, the resources of Florida’s major cities were 

severely impacted as a result of the recession and the decline in property tax revenue. However we believe this 

project is of such significance to us that we are coming to the table with an unprecedented amount of investment 
to help facilitate this development.   

 

 Joining with our partners, the City of Tampa and Hillsborough County have recently agreed to extend the 

Downtown CRA through 2043 and are negotiating an agreement between the parties to obligate up $100 million 
in future TIF revenues for infrastructure improvements in this area. Included in the improvements would be 

roadway improvements, water and sewer capacity enhancements, landscaping and other amenities in the 

immediate vicinity of the proposed medical school site. These improvements will improve the road grid and 
square off development parcels not to mention improve the storm water runoff and retention issues. Furthermore 

we commit to you that we will fast track the permitting process to ensure the timely delivery of the building.  

 
Just last week our City Council acting in their capacity as the CRA has approve the expenditure of the Tax 

Increment funds for this project and it is the possibility of the relocation of the medical school that was the driving 

force behind their vote.  
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Engineering design work for the area is currently underway and a formalized agreement between the City 

of Tampa and Hillsborough County is expected to be completed early next year. 
 

We recognize the value of having the University of South Florida as a partner in the redevelopment of 

downtown and will do what is necessary to ensure access to and from your potential site is maximized. 
 

Mr Chairman, I have announced publicly my enthusiasm and support for the medical school project and I 
am prepared to help make it a reality. As we speak the skyline of Tampa is changing before our eyes. 

New  residential towers, a completed Riverwalk, new hotels and more residential demand than available 

supply. It is a City that has taken on a whole new life and has become a destination for some of the best 

and brightest young people from around the world. This project secures that future for both Tampa and 
for USF.  

 

All of us have seen the impact of the presence of a major university in an urban core and the ancillary 
economic development opportunities that follow. It is Florida’s opportunity to do the same and I would 

ask for your support.  I am of the opinion that this is one of the most important projects that the City has 

ever undertaken and I could not be more excited by the partnership that USF, Jeff Vinik and the City of 

Tampa are embarking on. Thank you for your consideration.  
 

Sincerely, 

 
Bob Buckhorn 

 















 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 29, 2015 

 

Dr. Judy Genshaft 

President 

University of South Florida 

4202 E. Fowler Avenue 

ADM 241 

Tampa, FL 33620 

 

President Genshaft, 

 

For nearly two decades, the growth of the Florida High Tech Corridor Council with your leadership 

has made a tremendous impact on the regional and state economy.  By establishing the Morsani 

College of Medicine and the Heart Health Institute in downtown Tampa, the University of South 

Florida could once again help to transform the economy of the region.  With the support of USF’s 

university partners, the University of Central Florida and the University of Florida, as well as its 

numerous economic development, workforce and industry partners across the 23-county Corridor, I 

am proud to affirm the commitment of The Corridor to this game-changing initiative. 

 

Similar to how USF’s Center for Advanced Medical Learning and Simulation, or CAMLS, has 

established a presence in downtown Tampa that is ingrained into the medical community, the medical 

college would further position USF as one of the nation’s premier urban research universities 

supporting the health and well-being of a world-class city.  As well, the close proximity of the Morsani 

College to downtown’s medical assets would allow for more student educational opportunities and 

potential research partnerships, which, as you know, are both core tenets of The Corridor’s mission. 

 

The promise of enhanced collaboration between existing medical resources, such as the cardiac 

programs at Tampa General Hospital, and the Heart Health Institute make this proposed university 

development an advantageous match, especially with USF’s long legacy of attracting research grants, 

spinning off companies and inventing new technologies in the medical field.  The Corridor has funded 

and supported the growth of Tampa Bay’s life sciences and health care industry through USF for many 

years, and this downtown medical building could usher in a new wave of high tech activity. 

 

On behalf of the other two Corridor universities and partners in workforce, industry and economic 

development, I am honored to support the establishment of USF’s downtown medical college. 

 

Best regards, 

 

 
Randy Berridge 

President 







A Message From USF Health Leadership 

 USF Health was created around a vision of healthier people living in healthier communities enjoying the highest 

quality of life.  We believe that with our growing array of assets, strength and passion, we can best realize this vision 

by recognizing that everything we do is in service to people’s health.  Whether it is in the way we educate and prepare 

future health professionals, the critical questions we examine in our research, the myriad ways we engage with our 

communities or the compassionate, high quality clinical care we provide our patients, each of us has an essential role 

to play in achieving our vision.

 Over the past decade we have sought to actively address operational, structural and cultural opportunities to help 

us in this work.  We have stimulated and incentivized interdisciplinary research.  We have explored and developed 

interprofessional educational programs. We have enhanced learning environments through innovative facilities 

and informatics projects.  We have solidified our clinical and research partnerships with hospitals, surgical centers, 

outpatient clinics, FQHC’s, school systems, health departments, county governments, rehabilitation and long term 

care facilities, pharmacies and laboratories.  And we have extended our reach internationally, providing life-changing 

opportunities for our students and for those who come to us from around the world.

 We are the Tampa Bay region’s best partner for addressing persistent and emerging health concerns and for 

continuing to advocate for improvements in the community’s health.  Though centered on USF’s Tampa campus 

we have always practiced, learned and partnered throughout the community, the region and beyond.  Our students, 

faculty and staff can be found learning, discovering, practicing and engaging in Tampa, St. Petersburg, Sarasota, The 

Villages and in many of the state’s 67 counties; in Tallahassee and in Washington, D.C.; and in Panama, China, 

Scotland, Thailand, India, Ecuador, Malaysia and Kenya – literally around the world.

 Adding a new downtown campus to our already diverse footprint merely affirms our desire to continue to seek 

and optimize every opportunity to practice our passion and to meet the needs of the next generation of students, 

scholars, scientists, community partners and the people we serve.  As downtown Tampa grows, so should USF Health 

grow.  We are honored and enthusiastic about our future and our potential presence downtown.  No matter where 

you find us, you will find us ready and willing to continue to passionately pursue our vision of healthier people living 

in healthier communities enjoying the highest quality of life.

USF Health North, USF Health South – wherever we are, we are One USF Health.
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